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ART/DART Certificate Advisory/CTE Certificate Programs Meeting




   January 16th, 2018

In Attendance:

Jim  Dowdalls, full-time faculty, Freelance Illustrator, representing the Illustration area and certificates
Phil Dimitriadis, full-time faculty, Freelance Illustrator, representing the DART area and the Entertainment Art Certificate

Frank Guthrie, full-time faculty, Freelance Illustrator, representing the DART area and the proposed
3-D printing certificate, Fine Arts Division Curriculum Representative

Steve Klippenstein, full-time faculty, Graphic Designer, representing the Graphic design area and the GD AA degree and the Graphic Design Certificate
Mike Sheehan, full-time faculty, Freelance Illustrator, representing the DART and Illustration area 

Marshall Vandruff,  adjunct faculty, freelance creative artist  and illustrator

Jay Seidel, Journalism Department

Julie Patel, Journalism Department

Topics Covered in the meeting:
* To hear ideas from Jay Seidel and Julie Patel of the Journalism Department concerning a collaborative course efforts between the  ART/DART and Journalism Departments.

*To discuss an upcoming outreach event with faculty members from Art and DART presenting our CTE programs to high school students at OCHSA in Orange County on Wednesday, January 24th.

*To continue to discuss agenda items not fully finalized in the previous January 8th CTE Advisory Committee.

ART/DART and Journalism discussion:

Introductions of the two visiting faculty members of Journalism and the Art and Dart area faculty ensued. Frank Guthrie(FG) explained that there was an interest in both departments on a collaboration for the creation of a sequential Art course. Jay Seidel(JS) explained that the Journalism department was interested in creating a writing for Graphic Novels course, while FG said that his ART course would introduce the students to the software that they would use, called “Clip Studio Pro”. FG and JS said that they would like to “team-teach” the class on alternate days of the week, one day in the Art department and the other in Journalism.  The tentative name and number for the Art course would be ART 249F Sequential Arts II: Introduction To The Graphic Novel. JS and Julie  Patel (JP) would determine the name and number of the Journalism course at another time.

After some discussion between FG , JS and JP, it was decided that there should be a third course in the series, tentatively numbered and titled ART 250F Sequential Arts III: Traditional and Interactive techniques. This course would bring writing and software together.


A certificate in Graphic Novelization was also discussed, with the inclusion of the new Journalism and Art courses and the Printing Department’s new course PRNT 044 F Self-Publishing Techniques for Sequential Art, launched by Print Department faculty member Ben Cuatt on 02/02/17).
There was also discussion by the same three faculty members concerning a possible future collaborative course with a Virtual Reality focus covering Photogrammetry, the use of a 360 degree camera just starting to be used by many news organizations. There was discussion on how this technology could be presented to our students, and how it might be included in a viable and important future CTE program. FG suggested that a new course could be called DART 127 F Virtual Reality II: Introduction to Photogrammetry 
There was discussion about creating a Press Release about Brian Murray, our Storyboard instructor, in order to promote his latest Storyboarding work (“Ready Player One” and “Han Solo” movies still in post-production) in order to bring attention to the Art Program and especially to Brian’s Storyboarding courses, ART 215F and 216F. JS and JP said to send them a bio on Brian Murray and that they would introduce the story to their students that worked on the school magazine Inside Fullerton and the newspaper The Hornet. Both Journalism instructors expressed enthusiasm with this idea, and suggested that the students would feel the same way. FG said that he would get the bio asap from Brian.

Jay and Julie left the meeting at this point.

*SKYPE meeting between the Art and DART faculty and representatives from OCSHA (The Orange County High School of the Arts):

The second part of the meeting was a remote conversation between Patrick Williams and Cara Nilsen from OCHSA and Marshall Vandruff leading the conversation for the faculty in the room. An outreach opportunity for our ART/DART programs had previously been set-up by Marshall(MV) and OCHSA

For Wednesday, January 24th, at the OCHSA campus, and the purpose of this remote meeting was to go over specific details for the outreach visit.

Patrick and Cara explained that our faculty presenters would be able to meet with approximately 50-60 of their digital media students for two hours with a 10 minute break in  the middle. MV asked for specific technology and seating in the presentation room, and it was decided that a powerpoint presentation  accompanying the talks by our faculty would best be implemented through a computer already set up in the room, where we could use flashdrives with our presentation downloaded into their computer. MV then signed off with the pair of educators from OCSHA, and the talk in the room turned to how best to present our programs.

MV took to the white board and started to outline the two-hour presenation into 3 or four timelines that would represent the 3 or 4 faculty members who would attend. FG, PD, MV, and Steve Klippenstein(SK) volunteered to attend this meeting and give presentations. Mike Sheehan said that he might be able to attend, but was not 100% sure.

It was decided that MV would give the first 20-30 minute talk, which he said should set the tone and focus on why the students would want to consider attending Fullerton College and specifically our CTE programs. MV suggested that we adopt a “five pillars of success” approach to our talk, outlining the five most important areas of our programs: affordability, professional instructors, industry standard technology, less pressure, and foundation emphasis.

It was decided that Phil Dimitriadis(PD) would follow MV, and talk about our foundation programs, as well as from the viewpoint of a student who becomes a professional artist, and then a teacher.

SK would follow PD and discuss our Graphic Design program and his own career as a professional creative developer and Illustrator.

FG would finish the presentation with more of a discussion about the present and future programs that we will offer to our Art and Digital Art students. All presenters would discuss that Fullerton College has some of the best traditional foundation courses in the State, from Art History, drawing and painting, ceramics and printmaking to sculpture; that FC is the best place to learn the basics and prepare a portfolio for a job, transfer to a higher education institution or to have a better chance to be accepted to a top-tier Art school, such as Art Center or CalArts. 

FG suggested to PD that they bring 50 of PD’s Entertainment Art books for faculty and students to have.

Old Business:

 JD asked for feedback on the updates that he made to the Children’s Book illustration Specialization Certificate, based on comments and suggestions from Illustration faculty member Frans Tedja Kusuma. All agreed that the second iteration was an improvement, with the addition of the two core Illustration courses, and the new Color Theory II: Applied Techniques for Digital Artists course also added to it.

It was also decided that the Sketching for Entertainment Art Specialization Certificate would basically stay the same, except for the removal of the ART 294F Independent Study in Illustration course. 

Meeting Adjourned

